
To:  
 
 Kittitas County Community Development Services 
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2 
Ellensburg, WA  98926 
 
Re: The Legacy at Prospector (LP-17-00002) 
 
The road completed last summer that exits the resort to SR-903 provides additional egress from the 
resort other than the main entry/exit on Bullfrog.  The new road has the potential to route traffic from 
The Legacy at Prospector (LP-17-00002), or the resort as a whole, through the town of Roslyn on SR-903.  
Master Planned Resort traffic should be required to exit the resort on Bullfrog, not via SR-903 and 
Roslyn.  Roslyn’s historic nature/classification should not be compromised by turning SR-903 into a busy 
thoroughfare – something that Roslyn has never been. 
 
In addition to the issue of traffic, the Legacy at Prospector (LP-17-00002) will adversely impact wildlife 
habitat.  In particular, the elk that are fed near the Nelson Dairy recreational facility are gradually being 
squeezed from their historic habitat areas.  Please work with WDFW and the Yakama Nation to provide 
adequate habitat, including a migration corridor between the resort properties and the public lands to 
the north and east. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of both issues, traffic and wildlife, and please inform me of any 
decisions regarding this development proposal. 
 
Sincerely, 
Henry Fraser 
P.O. Box 409 
Roslyn, WA  98941 
fullerfraser@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


